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Ethical Considerations for Interim Managers

Q. The retired city manager has become active in political activities, making financial contributions and writing letters of support for candidates. Recently, she was asked to serve as interim county administrator while the county recruits. She has made it clear she is not a candidate for the position. Under these circumstances, may she continue to make financial contributions and attend fund-raising events and similar political activities? 

A. Whenever ICMA members are working for a local government, they are expected to abide by all 12 tenets of the ICMA Code of Ethics, including Tenet 7, which prohibits political activities that support candidates running for any city, county, special district, school, state, or federal office. 

Q. A member in transition was offered the position of interim city manager on the same day that the city manager was fired. How should he handle this situation? 

A. The best approach is to reach out immediately to the former city manager and have a conversation with the outgoing manager before accepting the assignment. The ICMA Code of Ethics has a guideline that tells members not to “seek employment for a position having an incumbent administrator who has not resigned or been officially informed that his or her services are to be terminated.” Lending support to a colleague is one of the hallmarks of the local government management profession. 

Q. The interim town manager was hired to help the town council with the recruitment process. There were fewer candidates than expected, but the interim manager put forward two résumés that met the minimum qualifications. The town council was not interested in interviewing either of them and asked the interim town manager if he would be willing to be considered. The interim manager said the job did not pay enough for him to consider it. The council said the salary was negotiable. How should the interim manager handle this? 

A. If the interim town manager wants to be considered for the job now that a higher salary is on the table, the most ethical approach is to advise the town council to re-advertise the position at the higher salary and to remove himself from the screening process. A broader pool of candidates might become available at the higher salary, and there would be no appearance that the town manager was taking advantage of the situation. 

